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Issue Date: October 23, 2019 

Dear Karen, 

This GDPR notice provides information about: (i) Verifone’s preparation for the exit of the 

United Kingdom from the European Union (EU); (ii) Verifone's affiliates and third-party 

service providers who support Verifone's payment gateway services. 

Brexit 

Verifone owns and controls access to the Verifone Cloud Services (VCS) infrastructure 

that is used to process and store data in the provision of payment gateway services. VCS 

utilises two (2) high-availability strategic datacentres located in France and the United 

Kingdom. If the UK exits the EU, then Verifone can still transfer transaction data lawfully 

from the UK to its datacentre in France, regardless of whether there is a "deal" or "no 

deal" Brexit. This is because: 

• If there is a "deal" Brexit, then data transfers from the UK are unaffected

throughout the deal transition period (expected to last until the end of 2020);

• If there is a "no deal" Brexit, then the UK will continue to allow transfers from the

UK to the EU in any event (see UK Government guidance).

Verifone Affiliates 

Verifone maintains a continuous process of updating and improving the operation and 

security of the VCS infrastructure. This includes use of security monitoring and 

engineering support services provided by Verifone affiliate companies (acting as sub-

processors) who are located outside of the European Economic Area (EEA). Please refer 

to the following link to review the affiliate list and to learn more about the support activities 

provided. 

Third-Party Sub-processors 

The above weblink also provides information on third-party sub-processors that process 

data on behalf of Verifone or our customers in the provision of payment gateway services. 

Questions 

If you have questions or need additional information, please contact your Verifone Sales 

Representative or Verifone’s Data Protection Officer at privacy@verifone.com 

Why are you receiving this notification 

You're receiving this email because Corby & Fellas is an existing Verifone client and 

karen@corbyfellas.com is registered as a contact address. 

Yours sincerely 

Verifone 

mailto:privacy@verifone.com?Subject=Brexit



